
Our uniform 

Skirt – Black tailored shorts or skirt - (socks or tights worn with shorts or skirts should be black or 

navy) conventional school uniform style, approximately knee length. 

Trousers – Black; plain traditional style and fabric. Full length with ankles fully covered. No 
leggings/jeggings or denim. 

White Collared shirt 

Blazer (optional) with badge (sew-on badges can be obtained separately) 

School Tie 

At Solway - Navy V-neck sweatshirt -  with school logo (sew-on badges can be obtained separately) 

At Beacon Hill – Navy knitted jumper -  with school logo (sew-on badges can be obtained 

separately) 

Traditional Black School Shoes -  Please see images for guidance below. 

School reserves the right to make a judgement as to whether the uniform worn by a 
student is appropriate. 

• Outdoor coats and jackets must be removed in classrooms 
• Hats are not allowed to be worn in school, headwear for religious or medical reasons 

will be allowed 
• Jewellery – only one stud earing in each ear is to be worn, no other jewellery is 

permitted. 
• No hoops or dangly earrings may be worn. 
• The wearing of nose-studs, tongue studs or any other face piercing is strictly 

forbidden 
• Hair colouring to be of natural colours 
• Make-up should be subtle and flesh toned. Students wearing excess make up 

(including false eyelashes) will be asked to remove it 
• No acrylic nails, fake nails or nail varnish should be worn 

PE Kit 

PE kit consists of: 

• Embroidered PE Polo Shirt 

• Embroidered PE ¼ zip top (optional)  

• PE Training pants (optional) 

• PE Shorts 

• PE Skort 

• PE Socks 

• PE Navy Leggings 

(Students can wear shorts/skorts or leggings as part of their PE kit, they do not need all three) 



Where to purchase it 

Our uniform is available from a local supplier – Gift and Stitch in Aspatria. Orders can be placed via 

their website or in person. Parents are welcome to purchase any items of school clothing from 

regional or national suppliers, can obtain sew-on badges from our supplier, or our supplier is happy 

to sew logos onto uniform for a small charge. We also run second-hand uniform donation points in 

both of our schools and local areas. Parents can obtain good quality, second-hand, clean uniform 

from the school.  

Details are available via our social media pages and website. If parents are experiencing particular 

difficulties, please contact us and we will do our best to help with obtaining suitable uniform, school 

shoes and other items to ensure students can attend school properly equipped for learning. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

    
 

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 

  

    
    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


